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MEMORANDUM 
 
RE: Tree Removal Permit 
2364 S. Hemlock St., Taxlot 51031AA05402 
 
July 20, 2023 
 
A tree removal permit authorizing the removal of one Sitka Spruce that had been determined to be dead.   
 
The application was submitted with a Tree Hazard Evaluation Form prepared by an ISA Certified Arborist as 
required by CBMC 17.70.030.   
 
This removal application meets the criteria of CMBC 17.70.020(C) Permit Issuance - Criteria which states: 
 
C. Removal of a dead tree. 

 
Replacement of the removed trees is required as per CBMC 17.70.040(B)(2) Tree Replacement Policy which states: 
 
The basic standard is that four trees should be maintained on a five thousand square foot lot.  For larger lots the 
standard will be applied on a proportional basis, e.g., a seven thousand five hundred square foot lot would require 
maintenance of six trees.  This standard is to be implemented as follows: 
 
2. Tree removal not in conjunction with construction: 
 

a. If after tree removal the site maintains the standard of at least four trees per five thousand square feet, 
no replacement is required. 

 
b. If after tree removal the site maintains the standard of at least four trees per five thousand square feet, 

the replanting of trees on a one-for-one basis may be required. 
 

c. A minimum density of less than four trees per five thousand square feet may be permitted where it is found 
that the remaining trees provide sufficient cover, immature trees (those less than six inches diameter) will 
mature to provide adequate cover, or there are no reasonable locations for new trees. 

 
Approved trees to be used for replanting are: 
 

• Sitka spruce • Red alder 

• Western hemlock • Mountain ash 

• Douglas fir • Big leaf maple 

• Western red cedar • Vine maple 
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This permit may be appealed to the Planning Commission by filing an appeal with the City Manager within 14 days 
of the date of this decision. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Robert St. Clair 
Planner 
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Robert St. Clair
Planner                                 July 20, 2023










